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NEWSLETTER OF THE OHIO BIRD SANCTUARY  

A PLACE TO LEARN IN THE TREES! 
We are excited to announce that the Treehouse Classroom and    
accessibility bridge has been completed! We are waiting for a few 
final elements to be added for easy wheelchair accessibility, but we 
are excited to start implementing this incredible space into our   
educational programs.  

It was an incredible process to witness, and 
the craftsmanship of the crew from Nelson 
Treehouse and Supply is second to none. The 
roof of the classroom bends around a majestic Sycamore tree like a pair of wings, 
the observation deck overlooks a serene stream bed, and the accessible bridge 
winds through the forest with the highest location simulating a large nest. It is  
truly a magical place!  

We celebrated the completion of the build by the Nelson team on August 21 and 
plan to hold an open house for members in late September. The public will have 
an opportunity to tour the classroom on October 16th during our Fall Family     

Festival event. After the Festival, the bridge will be open seasonally to the public during our regular 
business hours. The classroom will be utilized for school fieldtrips, camps, scheduled tours, and special 
presentations. 

It was through the efforts of many that this project was a success. Thank you to all the volunteers who 
collected saplings and branches for the nest (Woody Woods, Winn Meeks, Daniel Mace, Larry Smith, 
Chuck Hagan and Jonah Nolte, and Bryar, Olivia, and River Dunn. Our crews were fueled through the 
lunches provided by Lisa Mace, Mary Collet, Sonn Hupp and Der Dutchman. We are grateful for the  
support of Culligan for the donation of water coolers. The installation of the deck boards and saplings 
along the railing was the combined effort of Mansfield Rotary Club members (Scott Young, James 
Twedt, Kyle Swigart, Harry Frietchen, Jay Gilbert, and Michael Dailey) and Noon Optimist members 
(Dave Siebold, Chuck Hootman, Bill and Jeri Rea, Dan Herrold, Andy Kershaw, Tom Stortz, and Tom  
Risacher ). Last but not least, we greatly appreciate Nelson Treehouse & Supply donating of a portion of 
the labor.  
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